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Grand Knotes from the Grand Knight 
 

Brother Knights, 
 
I received some incredible news this past weekend.  Brother Craig Collins our councils 
District Deputy attended this year’s Annual State Convention in Kearney.  Our council was 
awarded 2 of the top council awards given out annually at the Nebraska State Convention. 
 
Our council received the 1st Place Membership Award in Division 5.  Division 5 is the 
division of the largest Knights of Columbus councils in the state.  The award is based on our 
percentage growth in membership between March 1, 2014 and February 28, 2015.  This is a 
very prestigious award with there being such a big push on memberships at the national 
level and our council was tops among the big, established councils! 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank Brother Knight Tyler Langel for all of his hard 
work in bringing this prestigious award to our council and most importantly his efforts in 
increasing our council’s membership.  Tyler has been instrumental in bringing so many new 
brother Knights to our council.  Thank you Tyler for all your efforts and dedication!!!!! 
 
As if that wasn’t enough, our council also received the 1st Place for One Rose - One Life in 
Division 5.  Although we typically do very well in the One Rose – One Life category our 
council received 2nd place last year when we moved into Division 5 the division of the 
largest councils in the state. 
 
I would like to thank Brother Knight Scott and Suzanne Kerr for all of their hard work each 
and every year to make the One Rose – One Life Program such a success.  Although Scott 
and Suzanne dedicate a significant amount of time to this effort, I think this is a reflection 
of the incredible support and dedication of our Brother Knights at St. Vincent de Paul and 
the tremendous support we receive from our parish families. 
 
I would like to also thank all of the Brother Knights and their families who helped hand out 
prayer cards, donation envelopes, and helped count money before and after Mass.  Thank 
You for all of your continued support and dedication to our council. 
 
As always, I appreciate all that you do and if you have any comments, questions or 
concerns don’t hesitate to call (402-359-1648) or e-mail (wsyosick@centurylink.net) me 
anytime.  
    Thank You and God Bless,  
    Bill Yosick, 
    Grand Knight 
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May Council Meeting 
 

Tuesday, May 12th 
Hanneman Hall 

   

      Meeting: 6:45 PM 

       
       

GOOD OF THE ORDER 

 Please Pray for Robert Cornett, he is 
a brother knight of our council that  was 
involved in a bad motorcycle accident in 
March. 

 If you know of any Knight or a member 
of his family who has recently died, is sick, 
in distress or is in need of our prayers for 
any reason, please contact Grand Knight 

Bill Yosick so that the prayers and 
support of this council may be offered. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

The Knightly Knews is the monthly 

newsletter of the Knights of Columbus 
Council #10795.  All articles, suggestions, 
critique, and criticisms are welcome and 

should be directed to the editor:   Ron 
Frisse at 402-715-4879 or rfrisse@cox.net 
Deadline for submission of articles or notes 

is the 20th of each month for the next 
month’s newsletter.  If you have a change 
of address or email, please notify Financial 

Secretary Glen Kampschneider at 
glen.kampschneider@gpreinc.com 

 
 

2015 Dues 
Glen Kampschneider, 
 Financial Secretary 

 
Dues are $30 for the calendar year. If you 
have not paid your 2015 dues, please send 

payment to me at the address below. Make 
check payable to Knights of Columbus. If you 
have any questions, feel free to contact me at 

glen.kampschneider@gpreinc.com or at (402) 
690-0611. Thank you! 

 

Glen Kampschneider 
2443 N. 147th Street 
Omaha, NE  68116 

 
 
 

 
Blood Drive News 

Mike Friederich 

     
     Our next blood drive is Sunday June 7th 

from 7:00 am until noon.  If you can help at 
the registration table or if you would like to 
schedule an appointment to donate blood, 

please call Mike Friederich at 402-708-2186. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

May Food Bank 
Mick Morrell 

 

     This month's Food Bank Team is 
captained by John Smith.  Deliveries are 
scheduled for Sunday, May 17th.  Team 

members are Bruce Wilke, Tyler 
Langel, Scott Kerr, Ken Beckman, 

Ray Neppl, George Meiers, Glen 
Kampschneider, and Dan Borcyk.  
Next month's Food Bank Team is 

captained by Jim Pavlik.  We collected 
126 bags of food and $20 cash 
donations for three pantries in April 
  
 

mailto:rfrisse@cox.net
mailto:glen.kampschneider@gpreinc.com
mailto:glen.kampschneider@gpreinc.com
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Upcoming Major Degrees 
Craig Collins 

 

  

       Interested in details?  Contact 
Craig    Collins, our District Deputy at  
(402) 238 - 2101 or e-mail 

craigduckman@gmail.com. 

 
 

 

Mother's Day Flower Sale 
Scott Kerr 

 

We will be having our annual Mother's Day 
Flower Sale to raise money for Essential 
Pregnancy Services.  On the weekend of May 

9-10, we will sell roses in the Narthex after all 
the Masses (except 5:00 pm Sunday). 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

International Knights of 
Columbus Golf  Tournament 

Knights of Columbus members are invited to play 

in the 2015 tourney in Lincoln, Nebraska. Courses 

played will include Highlands Golf Course and 

Mahoney Golf Course.  

 

Scotch doubles tournament: Tuesday, June 9th 

Four Man Scramble: Wednesday, June 10th  

Men's Tournament : Thursday, June 11th and 

Friday June 12th 

Tours for players and spouses/guests will be 

arranged. 

A Facebook Event and Page for the 2015 

Tournament in Lincoln, Nebraska has been created.   

Check it out!! 

For more information please see: 

https://www.facebook.com/KofCinternationalgolf 

https://www.facebook.com/events/503839159753469 

mailto:craigduckman@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/KofCinternationalgolf
https://www.facebook.com/events/503839159753469
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Family Event News 

Easter Egg Hunt Major Success 
Thomas Kielty 

 
     Thank you to all for participating in the 
KofC Easter Egg Hunt!  Partnering with 

Parents with Young Children (PYC) has 
definitely added to our numbers.  It is 
great to see so many of our parish families 

come together for some coloring, Easter 
bunny visit, egg hunt and conversation!  A 
special thank you to the Knights for 

helping me set up Hannaman Hall and 
hide eggs for the Easter party.  This kids 
had a great time! 

 

 

 

 

Knights Night out at the Storm 

Chasers Game planned for July 
 Thomas Kielty 

 

Next up is the Storm Chasers baseball 
game!  We had a nice time last year and I 

will be locking in some dates for us soon.  
a tentative date is on Saturday, July 25, 

against Colorado Springs. 

 

 

 

 ASCENSION THURSDAY 
We celebrate the Ascension of Our Lord on 

Thursday, May 14th.  This is a Holy Day 
of Obligation.     
 

Holy Day Masses:  Wednesday (Vigil), 
May 13 at 5:30pm and Thursday, May 

14 at 6:45am, 8:15am, Noon, and 
7:00pm.   
 

Our Lord’s resurrection filled us with joy 
on Easter Day.  So too, his Ascension into 
heaven is the cause of our gladness now, 

as we commemorate the day on which our 
lowly nature was raised up in Christ, to the 
throne of God the Father. 
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        Knights of the Month 

        May 2015 
 

Don Popp 

 Family of the Month 

May 2015 
 

Glen & Renee 
 Kampschneider Family 

     The Grand Knight has named Don Popp as 
Knight of the Month for May, 2015.   

     Don is a First Degree Knights who joined the 

Knights of Columbus nearly 40 years ago.  Two 
years ago, Don retired from Shell Pipeline 
Company and he and his wife moved to Omaha 

to be close to their daughter.  Don became active 
in our council after moving here and served as a 
fish fry cook 4 of our 6 Fish Fries.  Don has also 

helped out at our pancake breakfasts.  Don also 
serves as an Eucharistic Minister at SVdP.  

     Thank you, Don, for your service, and 

congratulations on this deserved recognition of 
your dedication to our Council, our Church, and 
our Community. 

 

     The Grand Knight has named Glen & Renee 
Kampschneider as Family of the Month for May, 
2015.  

     Glen, a Fourth Degree Knight, has served many 
offices in our council including Grand Knight and is 
now currently serving as our Financial Secretary.  

Glen regularly pitches in and helps with nearly all of 
our activities, including the Fish Fries, Pancake 
Breakfasts, and Farmers Market.  Glen also serves 

as a Lector and an Eucharistic Minister at SVdP.  

     Renee is involved in many activities as well, 
having been involved in the Outreach committee for 

several years.  Renee is also a regular in helping 
with our Fish Fries. 

     Thank you, Glen & Renee, for your service, and 
congratulations on this deserved recognition of your 

dedication to our Council, our Church, and our 
Community. 
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I-80 Priest's Collar Series 
Ray Neppl 

     Spirit Radio and the Archdiocese are sponsoring a first ever softball battle between priests of 
the Archdiocese of Omaha and the Diocese of Lincoln.  The game will be played at Werner Park 

on  Sunday June 21st.  The game starts at 5 Pm and tailgating is allowed beginning at 3:30 PM.  
All profits from the ticket sales will go to charitable causes.  At Last Months meeting we 
discussed if there would be interest in a group of Knights attending and possibly even doing a 

tailgate before the game.  If you are interested please attend either the next Knights meeting 
on May 12th or contact Ray Neppl at rpneppl@yahoo.com or 402-493-6843.  Listed below is 
the official flyer for the game, along with the ticket pricing information on the next page.   Even 

if the Knights decide not to attend as a group, this would still be a great fun evening event for 
your family to attend. 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:rpneppl@yahoo.com


Knightly Knews May 2015   P a g e  | 8 

 

 



Knightly Knews May 2015   P a g e  | 9 

 

 

Think You Are Too Old for Coverage? Maybe Not 
 

     You are never too young or too old to consider purchasing life insurance. If you have a 

financial need for coverage, or will in the future, a permanent life insurance policy can be just 

the thing you need.  

 

     When you are young and presumably healthy, coverage will be very inexpensive when 

compared to purchasing the same policies when you are older. 

  
     If you’ve put off purchasing coverage, or you realize that you may need additional 

insurance, the Order may still be able to help you, even if other companies cannot. In fact, in 

2012, the issue age of our permanent life insurance products was extended to age 80, and in 

2014, the issue age of our term insurance was extended to age 70. Naturally, your health, and 

whether or not you smoke, will be taken into consideration, so underwriting standards for risk 

and age apply. But, the extensions are a great blessing for me – and it could be for you too. 

Now I can help members that I couldn’t help before. Are you or one of your brother knights one 

of those members? 

 
     Whether you’re 18 or 80, the Knights of Columbus has products that will work for you and 

your family. I look forward to discussing coverage with you.  

 

  Thank You  and God Bless,  
  Steve G Kluthe MDRT 
 
 

Steve Kluthe 
Field Representative  
Knights Of Columbus  
13520 California St, Suite 200  
Omaha, NE 68154 
Office: 402 960-3179 

steve.kluthe@kofc.org 
www.stevekluthe.com 

 
 
 

mailto:steve.kluthe@kofc.org
file:///C:/Users/Ron/Documents/KofC%20Newsletters/2014%20Newsletters/www.stevekluthe.com
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St. Vincent De Paul Knights Council #10795 Calendar 
 

May  2015 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

26 
7:30   Kerr     
9:00   Camp 
10:45 McCullough 

 

27 

 

 28  

 

29 30 
Mantemach 

Rainbow Team 3 

1 

 
 

2 
PFH - 5:00 
Yosick 

3 
7:30   Tunning 
9:00   Pavel 
10:45 McConville  

4 5 
 

 

6 7 
Heywood 

Rainbow Team 4 
 

8 
 

9 
PFH - 5:00 
Zelfel 

10 
7:30   Day 
9:00   Havermann 
10:45 Salerno 

 

11 12 
 

Meeting 6:45 
Hanneman hall 

 
 

13 
 

 

       14 
Krupa 

Rainbow Team 1 
 

Holy Day 

15 
 

16 
 
PFH - 5: 00 
Frisse 

17 
7:30   Morrell 
9:00   Halpin 
10:45 Neppl  

18 

 

19 

 
 

 

 

20 

 

21 
Morrell     

Rainbow Team 2 

22 

 

23 
PFH - 5:00 
Janecek 

24 
7:30   Kerr     
9:00   Camp 
10:45 McCullough 

 

25 

 

 26  

 
 

27 28 
Mantemach 

Rainbow Team 3 

29 

 
 

30 

 

31 
 

1 
 

 2  
 

 

3 4 
Heywood 

Rainbow Team 4 
 

5 
 

 

6 
PFH - 5:00 
Yosick 

   

Future Council Meetings     June 9, July 14 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 


